
  

 

 

Deputation at the COW Meeting – November 29, 2022 

Staff Reports – Abbotts Plan of Subdivision and Zoning By-Law Amendment, 

PDS.22.126 

By: 

Helmut Hock 

Thornbury 
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11.1.2 Potential Intensification Sites 

“Generally, lots along Lakeshore Drive, Bay Street and 
Cottage Avenue should be maintained as large single 
detached lots to reflect the existing character, although 
there may be opportunities for infill of single detached 
dwelling on vacant lots. Gentle intensification could also 
be introduced throughout the Shoreline Residential 
Planning Neighbourhood through the development of 
new accessory apartments in existing dwellings. “ 

Abbotts Subdivision 

Bay St and Victoria St.  Road Allowances with 

> 800 + Mature Trees 



 
 

 

11.1.2 
Potential Intensification Sites 

• “Ensuring there are no impacts to adjacent properties 
(noise, shadows, privacy, views, etc.)” 



  

   

 
    

      
 

   

   

  
  

TBM Official Plan states: 
• B3.1.5 states: “Existing residential neighbourhoods are intended to retain their existing 

character with limited change”….”it shall fit into and reinforce the stability and character of the 
neighbourhood. 

• B3.1.5.1 states: “k) existing trees and vegetation will be retained and enhanced where possible” 

Unopened Road Allowances - 800 Mature Trees Lost 

Remaining Tree Preservation Area - ???? 

Abbott Land’s proposed road dedication 

➢ 8.2: Open Space Zone is to have minimum interior and exterior sideyards, and 
minimum front yards and rear yards, of 9 metres each. 



 

 

 

   
   

 
    

 

“4.5.13 Cul-De-Sacs 

Cul-de-sacs will be permitted on dead-ended low volume local roadways only, 
provided that the number of dwellings units developed on the cul-de-sac does not 
exceed 40 units and the length of the cul-de-sac measured from the centerline of 
the intersecting street to the centre of the cul-de-sac bulb does not exceed 250 m. 

Concept Plan 
submitted 
by Abbotts 
in 2016 

• The immediate area is laden 
with cul-de-sacs 

• Shirley Crt and Applevale Crt. 
are nearby 

• Boynten Crt is 5 blocks away, 
approved June 2021 

• Beaver St. is now closed off as 
a dead end (no Cul-de-Sac) 



  

  

  

  

 
  

Staff Reports – Abbotts Plan of Subdivision and Zoning By-Law Amendment, PDS.22.126 

My Request: 

• The application for re-zoning to open space should be rejected. 
• The Bay St. and Victoria St. Road Allowances should remain unopened. 

Why? 

• The property is for sale, who knows how the new owner will want to develop the 
property 

• The TBM should consider the best interests of the community as a whole, not the 
financial interest of one developer 

• Approval would contradict a number of TBM’s policies and standards 
• There are acceptable alternatives to what is proposed (ie. cul-de-sac) which would 

prevent the destruction of 800 mature trees, thereby reinforcing the stability and 
character of the neighbourhood 

• An independent consultant to the TBM recommended “Gentle Intensification” 
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